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Presidents report 
 

Another month of airports and hotel rooms, however the current spate of madness is thankfully 
coming to an end. Time at home is precious, as it the proximity to our wonderful natural 
resources. They draw my full attention whenever I am fortunate enough to get out amongst it, 
which is the focus of my 2017-18 season. Longy, you can hold your quips in check just for the 
moment and see whether it pans out first  

Cabin fever hasn’t gripped me just yet (have to be home for more than 2 days in a row for that), 
but I’m excited to be hosting the 5 session fly tying classes for the club. I am also very pleased to 
advise that Jan Spencer will be our guest at the July general meeting, contributing to the fly tying 
demonstrations and hopefully giving some insight into what she considers important aspects in 
fly pattern design as well as construction methods. Don’t miss the opportunity to see a master in 
action. 

The Woolmers Bicentennial celebrations have been running for the last 6 months out at 
Longford, marking 200 years of the estate and we have been invited to join them with a fly 
tying / fly fishing demonstration program tailored to the history of the Macquarie. More details 
will be confirmed in the next newsletter, but we have confirmed our club will provide a program 
at the estate in October this year. If you would like to contribute with either activity, please make 
your interest known to the Secretary so that we may firm numbers at the AGM. 

Also in October, Jim Ellenberger will be running the fly fishing education day on Saturday 21st 
October out at Myrtle Park. This is a huge step up in activities for the club, in taking our 
successful Adult Ed / LINC beginners program into a more ‘practical’ space. I’m looking 
forward to helping Jim and the team make this into another terrific event, delivering on two of 
our core purposes in cultivating the art and promoting social activities amongst fly fishermen. 
Hats off to Jim and his team for the hard work and dedication to these core values, it’s what sets 
us apart from other clubs (fishing or not) where our commitment and contributions to the wider 
fishing community are at the heart of many of the clubs activities. 

Shack news – the committee has resolved to promote our two fantastic club assets with a ‘half 
price’ fee schedule during the off-season. This is aimed at encouraging our member families to 
get up into the highlands during our often glorious Winter days and experience the outdoors 
without the distractions of fishing. With snow forecast this week, the timing for a Winter 
adventure with both Noonamena and Koongara blanketed in snow couldn't be any better. Book 
now, I’d expect this will be taken up quite quickly. 

Noting that the shack renovation fundraising activities are underway, this is a reminder that our 
raffle is closing soon. With prizes on offer representing exceptionally good value and the chance 
to spend a day with Peter Donati at the top of the list, I am anticipating a solid response to this 
and a keen turn up on the 2nd August when we draw the winners. At $10 a ticket, this is an 
opportunity not to be missed. 

Member news - Mitchell Crowden has recently hosted an ‘open day’ at his new business, 
Crowden Machining and Fabrication. Great setup near Deloraine, Baz is a quality tradesman 
with all the ‘good gear’ and I’m expecting he will be a huge success as he develops his business 
further. Best of luck to you mate, you’ve worked hard and deserve all the rewards. 

Cheers 

Corey  
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Minutes of General Meeting held at Summerdale School on 
Wednesday the 7th of June 2017 

MEETING OPENED:  7:35 pm. 
Welcome:  
Jim Ellenberger, in the absence of the President, chaired the meeting and welcomed the 
members and guest to the June meeting and requested that all mobile devices be turned off, or 
on to silent. 
Apologies:  
Gary & Katie Baird, Jack Barker, Corey Harris, Brian Mattschoss, James Doherty, Andrew 
Grubert, Peter Hazelwood, Kath Humphris 
Names of Guests:  
Sean Forrester 
Guest Speaker: 
The Chairman introduced Club member Peter Donati, who will provide us with a presentation 
on the process of becoming a fly guide. 
The process took about 8 months, which included a coxswain certificate, shipboard safety, fire-
fighting at sea, first aid and passenger transport licence. He owns a 4.5m polycraft boat that is 
extremely safe and can provide comfortably up to 4 clients up to 7km off shore. 
His aim was to have at least 100 days booked and in his first year achieved 80 – 50 on rivers and 
30 on lakes. In his second year, he reached over 150 which included both salt and fresh water. 
So far, he has only had 5 blank days, and 4 of them strangely were on Arthurs Lake. 
His preference is to fish from the shore and mostly on rivers where he has had most of his 
successes. 
One peculiar item that he has noticed that early in the season the best fishing is in rivers, or 
sections of rivers that run East – West. After Christmas, it changes to North – South. 
He finished with some unusual experiences that have happened during his guiding. 
 
The Chairman, along with the members expressed their appreciation to Peter for providing us 
with his presentation. 
Appreciation & Credit: 
The Chairman expressed the Club’s acknowledgement to: 
Gary Long for chairing both the general and committee meetings in May and the Club members 
who attended the IFS Open Day at Liawenee. 
Remembrance: 
The Chairman informed the members of the recent sad passing of Rob McLaine, who died on 
the 1st June 2017. Rob had been a long serving member since joining the Club in November 
1966. 
The Chairman led the members in respect to Rob with a minute’s silence. 
Minutes of last meeting:  
The Chairman moved that the minutes, as appearing in the last newsletter be a representative 
record of the last meeting, seconded by Chris Crawford, and carried. 
Matters arising: 
Joe Conti highlighted the suggestion of Chris Wisniewski on contacting the IFS on the eel issue. 
A motion was moved by Joe and seconded by Mike Stevens that: 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŦƻǊƳǳƭŀǘŜ ŀ ƭŜǧŜǊΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
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ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ LC{Φ  
The content of the letter should take the form of suggesting solutions rather than objecting to 
the process. Information may include clearer identification of where the nets are; notice of 
when and where the nets are located on the lakes. 
Correspondence (since last meeting): 
Outwards: 
1. Catherine O’Brien – (email) Notification of leaving Adult Education program. 
2. Chris Wisniewski – (email) Appreciation for guest speaker role. 
3. Tony LeFevre – (email) Response to business promotions in newsletter and Secretarial 

abuse of position. 
4. Charles Peck – (email) Response to expense justification of Koongara upgrade. 
5. Charles Peck – (email) Seeking a cost benefit analysis for the Koongara upgrade. 
6. (24) Members – Raffle book. 
7. Jan Spencer – (email) Invitation to July meeting. 
8. David Hudson (via the President) – Proposed program for Woolmers bicentennial, yet to 

confirm a date. 
9. John McLaine – (email) Club’s best wishes and condolences for Robert’s passing. 
10. Sean Forrester – (email) Club meeting details. 
Inwards: 
1. SAFFA – (email) Club newsletter. 
2. GFFC – (email) Club newsletter. 
3. VFFA – (email) Club newsletters. 
4. TFTC – (email) Club newsletter.  
5. Mike Stevens – Tasmanian Fishing and Boating News issue 127. 
6. Budget Raffle Tickets – Raffle tickets. 
7. Becks – Customer statement for plumbing supplies, & 30-day notice. 
8. Orion – Reminder for tank collection. 
9. Gary Long – Charles Peck’s email to some members. 
10. Wayne Bellette – (email) Copy of letter sent to John Hughes. 
11. Tony LeFevre – (email) Voicing disapproval of Club promoting businesses and Secretarial 

abuse of position. 
12. Frank Pomogacs – (email) New contact details. 
13. James Doherty – (email) Notice of MAST meeting. 
14. Charles Peck – (email) Capital expenditure justification for Koongara. 
15. Tom Parker – (email) Response to Charles’s letter. 
16. Brian Mattschoss – (email) Auction suggestion for raising funds. 
17. Cliff Oliver – (email) Concerns on response to voting question on Koongara. 
18. Glen Snadden – (email Resignation from Club. 
19. Andrew Grubert – (email) Copy of letter seeking permission to use an article from 

TasMaritime. 
20. David Hudson (via the President) – (email) Reminder about the Woolmers bicentennial. 
21. Jen Cramer (IFS via Tim Lewis TFTC) – (email) IFS proposed fishery management plan for 

next 10 years. 
22. Foot & Playsted – Invoice for binding newsletters (2 volumes). 
23. Stephen Butler (TFTC) – Invitation to fly tying day on 1st July. 
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24. Members (2) – Raffle ticket butts and payment. 
25. Members (1) – Return of raffle tickets. 
26. AAT (via Chris Crawford) – (email) Request to Hydro on Lagoon water levels. 
27. AAT – (email) Minutes of general meeting 28th May. 
28. Jan Spencer – (email) Confirmation of attending fly tying night. 
29. Howard Jones (BODAC) – (email) Score sheet, rules and map for the ‘multi-species 

comp’. 
30. John McLaine – (email) Notice of his father (Robert) passing. 
31. Sean Forrester – (email) Club meeting details. 
 
The Secretary moved that the inward correspondence be accepted and outward be approved, 
seconded by Simon Bland and carried. 
Matters arising: 
Nil 
TreasurerΩs Report: 
Expenses: $1,983.25 
Income:    $774.92 
TPT:     $16,232.65 
CBA:    $5,168.03 (Cheques outstanding $529.47, balance on clearance $4,638.56) 
 
The Treasurer moved the Treasurer’s Report for acceptance, seconded by Doug Lang and 
carried.                                              
Matters arising: 
Nil 
General Business: 
Fly fishing Education Course: 
The Chairman informed the members that 12 leaflets were handed out at the “Open Day” at 
Liawenee. The leaflets have also been placed at a variety of retailers and displayed on the 
website. Although still early there have been no bookings yet. 
Club Fly Tying: 
This will be resuming in July after the business part of the meeting and fortnightly there-after. 
At the first meeting Jan Spencer will attend. 
It was resolved that her role will be to tie some flies then critique Club members. 
Club Fund Raising: 
Fly bowl: 
A quantity of flies was placed in the bowl by some of our well-known fly tiers. At $1 each this 
opportunity could not be passed by some members. 
Bunnings barbeque: 
The Club has still not received a confirmed date for this function. 
Club Auction: 
The Chairman read out the proposal by Brian Mattschoss. All agreed that this could be a good 
idea but will need to be ‘polished’ slightly. 
Maurice Hendley moved a motion, seconded by the Chairman that: 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛƴǾŜǎǝƎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŎǝƻƴ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŀƭΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘΦ 
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Discussion on the night included: 
We may need to advertise it more widely (Facebook/website) to have a greater 

attendance; 
The items will need to be worthwhile; 
Items should not be sold prior to the auction; 
Members to consider their items for auction and report back at the next meeting; 
The Club to receive a percentage of the sale of each item. 

Koongara Donation: 
The Chairman highlighted the fact that some members, other than those who may be providing 
materials or services would be able to donate some funds to the upgrade of Koongara. But 
there are also some that may not be able to donate, so the option of a small donation of 
nominally $20 would be accepted at the general meeting was approved by the committee. This 
is not compulsory. 
A fundraising graph starting at $10,000 with a target of $30,000, updated monthly will be 
included in the newsletter. 
Specific Offers for Club members and their notification: 
The Chairman introduced this item to the members and following some discussion and 
acceptance by the members, put these two motions to the members. 
¢Ƙŀǘ ŀƴȅ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΣ ƻǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŘ ƛƴ 
ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ƻǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 

!ƴȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƻũŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ 
/ƭǳōΩǎ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ƭƛǎǘΦ 

This was seconded by Chris Crawford and carried unanimously. 
Shack Committee: 
The base members of Peter Hazelwood, Phil Lebski, Chris Crawford have a limit of $500 per 
project to undertake any maintenance works that need doing at either of the shacks. 
One project that is now on the list is the closing of the rear porch at Noonamena. The 
Chairman, who recently visited the site provided the dimensions of the opening and 
suggestions for the solution. 
It was resolved that twin doors will be used with an opening of 1m and one side locking, hinged 
on the LHS to open internally. 
Jim Ellenberger will obtain a costing on the doors. 
Club Outings / Working Bees: 
Christmas in winter – луκлтκнлмт 
Ross Frankcombe informed the members that the menu consisted of a 3-course meal which 
included venison, pork, many home grown vegetables and sweets. The cost is only $25 which 
includes the accommodation fee to stay at the shack. 
Jack Windsor indicated that he will be attending, but will not require a bed. 
Already there are about 12 confirmed starters, so if you want to join be quick as there are 
limited spaces left. 
IFS Open Day: – Report (John, Lyndon, Jim, Corey) 
Lyndon Haines provided a report on the Club’s outing which included unpleasant weather, few 
attendees and one glowing report of a young fly tyer called Cobi Lambert. He set his gear up 
next to our experienced tyers and proved that he is very fast at not only tying flies but matching 
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other patterns. 
Mike Stevens indicated that he ties flies for his shop as well. 
Georges Bay multi-species: 
The Chairman indicated that he will be attending this outing and if any other members wish to 
do likewise they could form a team. 
Other General Business: 
Brian Carroll informed the members that Neville Hudson past away this year (12th April) and 
should be acknowledged in the newsletter. All agreed. 
Alan Miller requested the number of members that have stayed at Koongara over the last 12 
months. The Treasurer indicated that there were 173 nights booked up to the end of March. 
This may be approximately 30 people. 
The Secretary indicated that there are limited gate keys, so that would restrict some members 
accessing the shack. 
Maurice Hendley indicated that approximately 30 would be the number of members that 
attend the monthly meetings. With more members expected on nights where there are critical 
decisions to be made. The number of members who stay at the shacks are considered lucky. 
The suggestion of changing the locks to a different format was not accepted. The Club’s 
booking process and key allocation was considered to be working fine. 
Peter Ray asked if the sale of ‘Penstock Plains’ will cause an issue with access to Hollis Banks. 
This was replied by Alan Miller indicating that this is a public road and the Hollis Banks access 
will remain as is. Peter Donati also informed the members that the road will be used for safety 
issues should an incident occur in the area. 
Fishing Reports: 
Very few members volunteered reports on fishing this month. 
Peter Donati visited Huntsman Lake and advised others to witness the sad and dangerous area 
now that the water is very low. There is no weed growth, which may explain the small size of 
fish that are regularly caught. 
John Quarry visited the Hillwood jetty and landed three types of fish – cod, mullet and flathead. 
Doug Lang recently visited some local streams in NE Victoria, as well as larger impoundments 
for some success. 
Club Raffles: 
The night’s raffle, bottle of Club wine was drawn by guest Sean Forrester and won by Pat 
Statham. 
Next Meeting: 
Fly tying night and guest fly tyer 
Meeting Closed: 9:40 pm 

KOONGARA UPGRADES 
Raffle ticket sales so far have returned $1000 for the club.   

 
Keep up the good work  
selling those tickets!! 

Cost Estimate $30,000 

Allocated Funds $10,000 

Funds Raised $1000 

Shortfall $19000 
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Rob McLaine 

Passed 1st June 2017 

 

Robert McLaine Sadly Passed on the 1st of June.  Robert joined the club soon after migrating to 
Tasmania from Victoria in the 1950s. Although Robert was not an active member of the Fly 
Fishers’ Club he was a dedicated follower of the art of fly fishing, he treasured his membership 
of the club greatly, and he enthusiastically followed club publications and news.  

Neville Hudson 
Passed 12th April 2017 

 

Neville Hudson sadly passed away on the 12th April this year.  Neville, another long-serving 
member joined the Club in November 1984 and will always be remembered fishing Arthurs Lake 
with his dog in prime position at the bow. 
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Annual Subscriptions were due on the 1
st
 July 2017 

 
To continue as a member, please get yours settled at your earliest opportunity. 

 
Annual Subscriptions are:  Amount 

 Ordinary Member     $72 
 Junior Member (Under 18) & Full time Student        $36 
 Eligible Pensioner (As defined by the Club Rules)  $36 

 
Members who have not paid their annual subscription by 17

th
August 

2017 will be deemed un-financial, requiring payment of the $30 joining 
fee as well as the subs rate ($72) for membership. 

Club Feedback –Commercial Eel Fishery 
 

The Committee will be preparing a letter of feedback  with suggestions/comments from club 
members regarding Commercial Eel fishing.  If you wish to put forward some useful feedback 
or comments on how the industry and recreational fishers can best coexist please email your 
thoughts to the secretary or turn up at the next General Meeting for the discussion. 

 

Want a fantastic winter escape into the heart of Tasmania? Try one of the two club shacks!! 

 
From now until the opening of the new trout season get half price accommodation at Noonamena and Koongara! 

Committee nomination form 2017/2018 
 
I hereby nominate éééééééééééééééééééééé (please 
print) 
 

as                          éééééééééééééééééééééé  (position) 
 
of The Fly Fishers’ Club of Tasmania Inc, for the year 2017/2018 
 

Nominator  éééééééééééé...éé (signature)   Date   ......./......../2017 
 

Seconder    ééééééééééééééé (signature)   Date   ....../......../2017 
 
I hereby accept nomination 
 

Nominee    éééééééééééééé.... (signature)   Date   ....../......../2017 
 
Nominations for any of the above positions in the Club must be in the hands of the Secretary at least 10 
days before the Annual General Meeting (Rule 24.1.b). 
 

To clarify, your nomination must be in the hands of the Secretary no later than the 28th August 
2017 
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NOMINATIONS FOR LIFE MEMBERSHIP 
 
Members are reminded that at the AGM the honour of a Life membership may be presented to a 
member or members. 

The member must be nominated in accordance with Rule 5.1(d) and satisfy the conditions as set 
out in Rule 4 (a) and (c) of the Club constitution. 

The nomination and a resume of the nominee must be received by the Secretary by the August 
meeting to be discussed at committee level. 

All nominations received are in strict confidence. 

Club Fly Tying Evenings 
 

The format for the first fly tying club evening will involve our guest, Jan Spencer tying a couple 
of her favourite “catchers” as well as a couple of favourite flies to “tie”. 
We will then move on to the members cracking out the vices and having a go.  Hopefully Jan will 
have an opportunity to provide some feedback to the participants, as well a good yarn.  For those 
who have indicated that they wish to participate, please bring along a selection of materials and 
their equipment. 
We need to not leave any mess or scratches on the school property so if you have some suitable 
supports or protection that you can place on tables prior to mounting your vice then please bring 
it. 
Hope to see you there. 

How is Arthurs Lake shaping up? 
 

Since the depth of the last drought in 2008/09, the Arthurs Lake fishery compared to 
previous seasons has been disappointing. Catch rates have been down and the size 
of fish has been small. This may however be starting to change. Over the past five 
years, we have undertaken two surveys (2013 & 2016), as well as monitoring the 

spawning run each year, in addition to 
tracking anglersô catch rates and the total 
harvest of brown trout. 
 
Indications are the fishery is improving, 
both in terms of the size and number of 
brown trout. A comparison of the survey 
results from 2013 and 2016, in conjunc-
tion with monitoring this years spawning 
run, suggests the lake is now holding fish 
from a range of sizes. Back in 2013 just 
10% of the fish were 400 mm or greater, 
this compares to 34%. for 2016 . Monitor-
ing of the spawning run this year indicates 
just over 50% of the fish are now 400 mm 
or greater. The graphs above show how 
the fishery is changing, and while the 
2017 information is from the spawning run 
only, it shows a real improvement.  

We are confident this will show in the catches for the coming season. 
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#,5" &5.$2!)3).' 
Please remember that the Fly Bowl will be available at club meetings going forward.  Flies from the bowl 

are $1 each, which is great value, and goes towards our Koongara upgrade.  If you are tying a few at 

home, why not  do a couple more and drop them in at the next meeting.  
 

Raffle tickets are still on sale up until the General Meeting.  Please ensure that you bring all money from 

the raffle tickets and your raffle stubs as well. It will make it much easier if you can bring your stubs and 

money in an envelope. 
 

Thanks for your efforts!! 

IFS STOCKING  
From the IFS stocking Database; 
-2170 adult Brown trout placed in Penstock and 3000 yearling Rainbows since 27/4/17 
-6440 adult Brown trout have gone into Four Springs since 11/5/17 
-200 adult Atlantic salmon (4kg) and 900 yearling Rainbows since 13/6/17 

IFS Contact Details 
As mentioned at a previous general meeting, Inland Fisheries Officers are always keen to hear 

about unusual catches, or other noteworthy information.  So here are the details. 

Toll free phone:   1300 INFISH 

Email address:   infish@ifs.tas.gov.au 

Website:    www.ifs.tas.gov.au 

Liawenee Field Station:  Phone (03) 6259 8166 

Lake Crescent Field Station: Phone (03) 6254 0058 

After hours, Manager, Compliance  

and Operations:   0438 338 530 

After hours, Carp Management: 0418 566 272 

Member Details 
Please remember to update your details with the secretary if you have; 
-Moved 
-Got a new phone number 
-Deleted an old phone number 
-Changed your email address 

You can drop a line to secretary@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au with your updated 
details 

These flies were sent to the club by Ray Costello, there are a number of wonderful ties and de-
scriptions.  It is our intention to get these up on the website in the future, here is a sample. 

mailto:secretary@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au
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 Black & Peacock Spider (variant) 
  
Hook: #14-#16 Kamasan B170, Daiichi 1550 
Thread: Uni-Thread Black 8/0 
Tail: Nil 
Body: Thin wrap of black thread 
Rib: #32ga fine copper wire 
Thorax: 2 ply twisted fine peacock herl 
Hackle: 2 turns soft black hen hackle 
 
Such a simple pattern but has a deadly reputation 
on early season cruisers on Little Pine and out in 
the 19 Lagoons area. 
  
Usually fished very slowly in a two fly rig with either a fiery brown beetle or stick 
caddis above or below, takes are often violent and with minimal dressing the fly stands 
up to several chomping's before needing to be changed out. 

THE 2017 LAKE TIE-IN AT GREAT LAKE COMMUNITY  
CENTRE SATURDAY 14th OCTOBER 

 
Join Fly Tyers from around the State demonstrating the Art of Fly Tying. 

We would welcome ALL members of your club to attend and tie if they would like to 
represent your club. 

We will also have displays of : 

Kids tying table ( come and see 10 year old Kobie Lambert, a wiz kid of Fly Tying ) 

Rod Building 

Entomology 

Material Dying Demonstration 

Photography exhibit 

Belt buckle art 

Taxidermy 

Trade tables 

Displays by:   IFS  -  MAST  -  2019 Worlds to be held Tasmania 

Entry by Gold Coin -  Food and Drink will be available 

please contact Graham Blight for any more information 

graham_blight@bigpond.com 

mailto:graham_blight@bigpond.com
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THE BEAUFORT SCALE  

 
The Beaufort Scale of wind was devised in 1805 by Irish born Francis Beaufort  

 
You might complain that it was blowing a Strong Gale, but probably it was Fresh Breeze!! 
 
Think you’re and expert a wind? Brush up on your facts here  https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/
Beaufort_scale 
 

Next issue we will endeavour to provide a rain converter from mm and inches to cats’n’dogs. 
 
As well as the Handy Smidgeon ruler, which converts Smidgeons to Tads, Tads to Whiskers and 
Whiskers to Bee’s Dicks in all in a Jiffy. 

 
WIND SPEED  

  

Beaufort 
Number 

kph mph Kts m/s Description Specification on Land 

0 < 0.8 < 0.5 < 1 0 - 0.2 Calm Smoke rises vertically 

1 1.6 - 5 1 - 3 1 - 3 0.3 - 1.5 Light Air Cannot move vanes 

2 6 - 11 4 - 7 4 - 6 1.6 - 3.3 Slight Breeze Moves vanes, leaves rustle 

3 13 - 19 8 - 12 7 - 10 3.4 - 5.4 Gentle Breeze 
Extends light flags, leaves and 
twigs in constant motion 

4 21 - 29 13 - 18 11 - 16 5.5 - 7.9 Moderate Breeze 
Raises dust and loose paper, 
small branches move 

5 33 - 39 19 - 24 17 - 21 8.0 - 10.7 Fresh Breeze 
Forms small crested waves, 
small tree sway 

6 40 - 50 25 - 31 22 - 27 10.8 - 13.8 Strong Breeze 
Whistles on telegraph wires, 
large branches in motion 

7 52 - 61 32 - 38 28 - 33 13.9 - 17.1 Moderate Gale 
Sways whole trees, inconven-
iences walking 

8 73 - 74 39 - 46 34 - 40 17.2 - 20.7 Fresh Gale 
Breaks twigs off trees, impedes 
walking 

9 76 - 87 47 - 54 41 - 47 20.8 - 24.4 Strong Gale Slight structural damage occurs 

10 88 - 101 55 - 63 48 - 55 24.5 - 28.4 Whole Gale Uproots trees 

11 103 - 121 64 - 75 56 - 63 28.5 - 32.6 Storm Widespread damage 

12 > 121 > 75 > 64 > 32.7 Hurricane Excessive damage 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Beaufort_scale
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Beaufort_scale
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Beaufort_scale
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Annual Open Day 
 

  

 

 

 

 

Casting tuition  

Fly tying  

Entomology Children and adults come along , 

Fish filleting and  enjoy the day  and learn about fly  

Cleaning           fishing.  

Knots                     ENQUIRIES:  

Gear Selection                               Eve Berne 0427 695 121   

Club information  Mark Sutton 0409 647 966   

 

                                                          

  

                                            Lunch Available By Donation  

 Website: www.quambyflyfishersclub.com          

 

 

Date: Sunday 23rd July 2017 

Where: Meander Community 

Hall 

Time: 10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Entry by Gold Coin Donation 
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Shack Bookings 

Where: 
At Doo Gun Outdoors ( Mitre 10,73 Wellington St Longford, ph.6391 1401) 
 
When: 
Bookings may be made, and keys obtained, by Club members only during business hours which are: 

Monday – Friday (8:00 am. to 5.30 pm). 
Saturday (9:30 am. to 4:00 pm). 
Sunday (10:30 am. to 3:00 pm). 

Note: No bookings can be taken or  keys made available outside these hours.  
 
How: 
 All members, even if they hold keys, are advised to book. 
 
The booking must include: 

How many are Club members. 
How many are guests or non-members – maximum of 3 per party. 
The gender of guests – only if female. 
The duration of stay – limited to 5 consecutive nights (or  by pr ior  approval by committee) 
Which shack required. 

 
Payment: 
2017 rates:  Day $5.00  Member: $15.00  Non-Member: $25.00 
 
Must be made: 

At the next Club meeting or, 
By post to the Treasurer within that month. 
 

Note: Doo Gun Outdoors will not accept payments.  
 
Key Return: 
The keys, includes gate keys, must be returned immediately to Mitre 10. 
 
Cancellations: 
The member must advise Mitre 10 at least 24 hours before the date of the booking, otherwise a 

cancellation fee may apply. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIKKt5fz0MgCFUiepgodYE8P9A&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au%2Fclubshacks.html&psig=AFQjCNFRM-EnUfhL2uW1V9mYTTBjKDETgA&ust=144542534941
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Contact the Secretary:  Richard Hawley        
    secretary@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au 

    for all details and confirmations 
  

¶ Annual Subscriptions Due - 1st July 
¶ Tasmanian Fly Tyers Club Invitation –1st July at Lenah 

Valley RSVP to Stephen Butler 0419322258 
¶ General Meeting - 5th July - Fly tying session 1 
¶ Committee meeting - 12th July - 145 Financial 
¶ Fly tying session 2 - 19th July - venue TBA 
¶ General Meeting - 2nd August - Fly tying session 3 & Draw 

of Club Raffle 
¶ Major Raffle Draw - 2nd August 
¶ Committee meeting - 9th August - 145 Financial 
¶ Annual General Meeting - 6th September 
¶ Committee meeting -13th September - 145 Financial 
¶ Fly Fishing Education Day –21st October 
 
 
 
Members please check your accounts with Treasurer Keith 
Watson at: treasurer@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au  
  
Payments and club banking:  
  Account:  The Fly-Fishers Club of Tasmania 
  BSB:  067-003 
  ACCT: 28057585 

FFCT UPCOMMING EVENTS & CLUB INFORMATION  

mailto:secretary@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au
mailto:treasurer@flyfisherscluboftasmania.org.au

